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RIVERSIDE UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 

MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETING 
HELD NOVEMBER 18, 2011 

DISTRICT OFFICE, CONFERENCE ROOM 3 A/B 
3380 14TH STREET, RIVERSIDE, CALIFORNIA 

 
CALL MEETING TO ORDER 
Mr. Hunt, Board President, called the Special Board meeting to order at 3:00 p.m. 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT 
Mr. Tom Hunt, President; Dr. Charles L. Beaty, Vice President; Mrs. Gayle Cloud, 
Clerk; Mrs. Kathy Y. Allavie, Member; and Mr. Lewis Vanderzyl, Member. 
 
Also present were District Superintendent Dr. Rick L. Miller, members of the staff, and 
other interested citizens. 
 
SECTION A – REPORT/DISCUSSION 
D.1 DISCLOSURE OF TENTATIVE AGREEMENT BETWEEN RIVERSIDE UNIFIED 
SCHOOL DISTRICT AND ITS EMPLOYEES REPRESENTED BY THE RIVERSIDE 
CITY TEACHERS ASSOCIATION 
Ms. Sandie Meekins, Director, Business Services, and Dr. Miller, explained that this 
item represents the public disclosure of the terms and conditions, including financial 
impact, of a Tentative Agreement for employees represented by the Riverside City 
Teachers Association. 
 
SECTION B – UNSCHEDULED COMMUNICATIONS 
There were no requests received to speak to the Board members. 
 
SECTION C – CONCLUSION 
C.1 Board Members’ – Comments  
Dr. Beaty said the Anti-Bullying Workshop that was held at Tomás Rivera Elementary 
School on November 15 was excellent. 
 
Mrs. Allavie stated that she is hoping that the Board retreat can be scheduled soon and 
suggested January 21, 2012. 
 
Mr. Hunt discussed two meetings that he attended with Dr. Ermert regarding our high 
school coaches. 
 
Dr. Beaty mentioned his appreciation for the work of our negotiations team. 
 
In regards to extracurricular activities, Mr. Hunt would like a committee formed for 
oversight purposes. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Mr. Hunt adjourned the Public Session at 3:28 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
Gayle Cloud 
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Board of Education 


